
Things are changing daily with the escalating 
emergency caused by the Coronavirus which 
will impact on the running of the National 1 & 2 
Cylinder Rally in Charleville. While Charleville is 
probably one of the safest places in the country 
at the moment, the potential is there for things to 
change rapidly if one of our entrants or another 
tourist was to unknowingly carry the virus there.

A large number of our participants fall in the group 
which doctors advise not to travel, aged over 70 
or those with less than good health. If any of our 
group did come down with the virus, they would 
be far from the comfort and security of home and 
Charleville is probably not equipped to handle 
the medical situation which could emerge. 

The Friday night public display with street market 
and gaslight parade would fall into the category 
of event which the Prime Minister announced last 
Friday should not go ahead.

With all of this in mind, the Committee of the 
Veteran Car Club in Queensland in consultation 
with the Rally Committee have taken the 
unprecedented decision to not go ahead with 
the event at this time.

Our Rally Team along with many providers 
of local services in Charleville have put an 
enormous amount of work into this event. All of 

the planning has been done, the 
funds committed, and everything is 
waiting in Charleville for our arrival 
in a couple of weeks. We don’t 
want to waste this effort so we will 

postpone the event for 12 months and plan to be 
in Charleville in April 2021. While the dates are yet 
to be confirmed it will likely be immediately after 
Easter from 7th to 14th April. 

By doing this we can preserve most of the 
planning, the contacts and materials that have 
been purchased, and transpose that to a time 
when it will be much safer to enjoy it.

The Chairman and Secretary of TAVCCA have 
been advised and fully support this move. 

Your registration will be kept current for 12 months 
and you will automatically be fully registered in 
next year’s event. For those who are not able 
to attend next year for whatever reason, you 
will be eligible for a partial refund of 80% of the 
registration and entry fees. 

All participants will receive a full refund of their 
meals ordered. We will need you to email details 
of a bank account in which to deposit these 
funds. Send email to Irene Donges, irenedonges@
bigpond.com .

A reminder that you will need to cancel your 
accommodation

We apologise for this major and untimely 
disruption but find that we just can’t take the risks 
associated with going ahead with the event at the 
moment. We thank you for your 
understanding and look forward 
to catching up in April 2021.

Peter Arnold
President VCCA(Q)
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